DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 24 APRIL 2017 AT 8.30 PM IN THE MOOT HALL


Present: Cllr Palmer took the Chair 

Committee Members Present:


Cllr Bond

Cllr Fellowes


Cllr Harris

Cllr Kiff


Cllr Osben

Cllr Walker
There were no members of the public present.

1.
Apologies: Cllrs Digby and Oxby
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

The draft Minutes of the Services Committees meeting held on 27 March 2017 were APPROVED without amendment by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion – Police

There was nothing to report this month.
3.1
Museum Update
Cllr Palmer told the Committee that interviews with a number of design consultants had taken place and that interviews were also scheduled for the role of Activity Co-ordinator.
3.2
Highways 
Cllr Palmer said he had been contacted by a member of the public concerned at the speed of traffic along Thorpe Road. This was the only complaint he knew of, but would monitor the situation. Cllr Palmer also reported on the provision of solar-powered speed signs on the approach roads into Aldeburgh. One supplier had already sent in a quote and two more were expected. 

4.
Committee Finance Business

Cllr Palmer asked the Committee to consider how to fund the possible provision of two new defibrillators for sites within the town. He said he had applied for a grant of £750 from the Sizewell C Neighbourhood Fund but pointed out the cost of each machine would be approximately £2,600, in addition to installation costs. He suggested that one machine could be installed this year, and one next year if limited funds were available.
Cllr Palmer has also asked for grant aid from the War Memorials Trust for conservation work on the town’s war memorial. Quotes were being sought for this work.
5.
New Services Committee Business


There was nothing to report this month.
6.
Sizewell C Consultation
Cllr Palmer highlighted concern from a member of the public over the Town Council’s response to the Sizewell C proposals. He reminded the Committee that the response of ATC had been robust and comprehensive but pointed out that EDF’s plans at this stage lacked detail. Much clarification was still needed, he said. He warned that the next consultation step would have to cover the same ground as stages 1 and 2 but in considerably more detail. He also pointed out that the response from members of the public in Aldeburgh had been disappointingly small. 
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.50pm.

